



MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING HELD AT 7.30 P.M. ON THURSDAY 10TH APRIL 2014 AT THE GUILD HALL, 

ASTON CANTLOW

Present:
Cllr. Harvey, Chairman, Cllr. Findlay, Cllr. Poole and seven members of the public.
Apologies:
District Cllr. Sir William Lawrence had advised that he was in London 

and not due to leave until 6.30 p.m.  County Cllr. Horner had a prior 

engagement and arrived just prior to the end of this meeting.
Chairman’s Report:

The Parish Council continues to face the challenge of having insufficient Councillors making it very difficult to maintain a quorum at every meeting in order for decisions to be made.  This has resulted in meetings having to be cancelled or items being deferred.  Until this situation is resolved and people step forward for office this challenge will continue.
This has also resulted in the Parish Council having to downscale its activities.  Although we are actively seeking to recruit we have not been successful and we are still several members short.  We would therefore welcome applicants from parishioners who feel they would like to join us.

The Broadband campaign appeared initially to be successful in as much as we raised funds through the precept as requested by the Programme team subsequent to a consultation with the Parish.  Sadly at the moment we have seen no further progress.  In fact on the latest publication we do not appear on the list of areas due for upgrade.
We have of course responded to this and asked questions of Warwickshire County Council Broadband team and hope to be able to report back very soon. 

What you as individuals can do within the Parish is to lobby Warwickshire County Council, and ask questions around how decisions are made – why we were asked to raise funds in order to secure a better position and how this can be resolved.    It may have no effect, but I suspect that if we make noise our position will be heard and hopefully we will get a positive response. 

You can also liaise with our Broadband Champion Phil Summerfield .
The flood programme was another programme which has been ongoing, although slower than we would wish.  Property level surveys were carried out at the end of last year, which resulted in recommendations being made property by property as to what actions could be taken to mitigate the risk of flooding or the resulting damage.  As we understand it, these recommendations are now being considered as part of the bigger budget decisions – the outcome of which we are expecting imminently.  

As you will recall it was determined that broader schemes at Parish wide level were considered to not be viable as the cost benefits were insufficient.  However, there is strong belief that if we take the necessary actions at property level, and we take actions for routine maintenance then we can manage some of the problems we are encountering.
Our County Councillor Richard Hobbs retired last year and we have welcomed Cllr. John Horner as his replacement.  Cllr Horner will we are sure continue the good work Richard Hobbs initiated.
The final financial position for the year is as yet unconfirmed as our audit is not yet complete.  Full details of the accounts will be published as soon as they are available on the Community Website and will also be available for viewing by contacting the Clerk to the Council Mrs. Liz Butterworth.
The council acted on the results of the participative budgeting programme whereby we asked the parish where they would like us to focus and how they would like us to spend the precept and have provided support to the Village Hall for their current development, to the Village Hall in support of the Playground to name but two. 

For the coming year the council will focus on continuing to push the Broadband project forward and continue to push the flood teams to deliver the property level initiatives being proposed. 
We also plan to restart the neighbourhood planning initiative which was put on hold due to insufficient clarity around the expected outcomes and process.  This is now much clearer and we believe this is a major step to ensure that our Parish plan reflects the wishes of all its residents.  We would urge as many people as possible to come forward to take a role in creating our plan.
We will continue to recruit new members until we reach our full contingent, and we will continue to do our day to day duties to the best of our abilities.
The Chairman thanked Cllr. Sir William Lawrence, Cllr Horner, the Parish Clerk, and her fellow Councillors for their continued efforts in what have been challenging times.  

County and District Councillor’s Reports:



No report were available.


Issues of Particular Local Importance:
Four members of the public attended to reiterate their concerns about the proposal by Green Switch to develop a Solar PV Park on land associated with Lower Farm, Newnham. 

Cllr. Harvey advised that this issue is an item on the agenda of the ordinary Parish Council meeting for Cllrs. to discuss and consider the way forward. 
She indicated that residents were welcome to stay until the item came up for discussion.
Other matters raised by an Elector of the Parish:

 Ms. Edkins advised that one of the two pumps
in the pumping station at the 
 end of Chapel Lane has not been functioning for some considerable time and 
 asked if the Parish Council would be able to contact Severn Trent to have it 
 either repaired or replaced.

 Ms. Edkins also expressed concerns about vehicles parking part way on the 
 footway adjacent to the telephone kiosk and post box in Bearley Road which 
 she feels is somewhat dangerous for passing traffic. 


 Cllr. Harvey explained that providing the footway is not blocked, the vehicles 
 are taxed and insured, the Police advise that there is no law against such 
 
 parking.


 Mr. Knott asked whether the County Council had considered his suggestion 
 of grips in the verge in Brook Road to assist standing water to run off the 
 road into the ditch.  Cllr. Harvey advised that this is being investigated.

There were no further matters for discussion and the Chairman closed the 
meeting at 8.15 p.m.
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